CITY OF EDGEWOOD MUNICIPAL AID ROAD FUND PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES MAY 18, 2009

CALL TO ORDER – Mayor Link opened the Municipal Road Aid Public Hearing at 6:30 P.M. in the council chambers of the Edgewood City Building.

ROLL CALL - The roll was called to determine a quorum. The following council members were present: Joe Messmer, Dale Henson, Chris Link, Steve Middendorf, Jeff Schreiver, Steve Jaeger, and Ray Spears. Also in attendance were City Administrator Roger Rolfes, City Attorney Frank Wichman and Sr. Deputy Clerk Mary Jane Lucas.

PUBLIC HEARING – Mayor Link addressed the audience and council for any questions or discussions in regard to the Municipal Road Aid Fund. He announced that the City expects to receive approximately \$150,000 for Fiscal year 2009-2010; it will be used in the general fund only for our roads within the City. There were no comments or discussions. Mr. Rolfes advised that we did not receive any correspondence and no one came in or called.

CLOSURE OF HEARING AND ADJOURNMENT – Mr. Messmer made a motion to adjourn the M.A.R.F. Public Hearing at 6:33 P.M.; seconded by Mr. Middendorf. Motion passed: 7 ayes – 0 nays.

Mayor John D. Link

Attest: Mary Jane/Lucas, Sr. Deputy Clerk